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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

 
 

THANKS FOR A GREAT TERM 
I would like to acknowledge the 
support of all of our families who 
have involved themselves at so many levels in our 
school.  Your child (even if they donôt tell you) 
loves the fact that you are showing an interest in 
them by taking that bit of time to be at their school.  
This might be your efforts to help in the class, 
attend a P&C meeting, be on the School Board, 
work in the canteen, come to their assembly, 
coach a sport team and any other involvement you 
have shown.   
 
TERM 3 STAFF CHANGES  
There are a number of changes happening in 
Term 3: 

¶ I will be on LSL and Mrs Perry will be 
Principal.   

¶ Mrs Dias will be Associate Principal for the 
first five weeks.  

¶ Miss Vicary for the second five weeks. 

¶ Mr Bertino and Mrs Malu will take on class 
roles in TA10. 

¶ TA 3 teacher will be announced later. 

¶ Ms Young will also be on leave for the 
term.  We are working through a process to 
ensure that we get the best person to do 
both classroom and art specialty.  We may 
not be able to announce that until the start 
of next term. 

¶ The process for employing the new 
Numbers and Fun EA will be completed by 
the end of term and they will begin work at 
the commencement of Term 2. 

¶ Mrs Kaye will be on leave for Term 2 and 
Miss Easom will be taking on her role in 
Kindy. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
89.7FM OUTDOOR BROADCAST 
We hope that you all enjoyed the show 
yesterday.  I thank our School Board 
member and station personality,  
Mr John Logan, for providing our school with the 
opportunity.  Miss Stojceski did a great job working 
with our Student Leaders Lily, Trent, Jade and Tyler 
who interviewed all of our students and community 
members.  Well done to all the students who 
represented the school so well. 
 
 
WINTER SPORTS CARNIVAL 
Results can be found later in the newsletter.  I thank 
all of our wonderful parents who came along to 
support the teams.  The children played hard and the 
overwhelming majority were extremely cooperative 
with their coaches and displayed wonderful 
sportsmanship.  Thanks again to Mrs Dunham, staff 
and parent coaches. 
 

 
 
CHOIR AND TA3 ASSEMBLIES 
Since our last newsletter, we have had two 
assemblies.  I continue to be amazed by the 
confidence and skill of all of our students.  The Choir 
performed an amazing song that touched everyoneôs 
hearts.  We thank our guest didgeridoo player, 
Desmond Farrell.  TA3 took us on a journey to 
explain the possible uses of ñzoo pooò. 
 

Dates to Remember 

June 
28 P&C Quiz Night 
July 
2 TA7 & TA9 AQWA Excursion 
4 Reports sent out on Connect 
5 Assembly ς TA7 
 

STUDENTS COMMENCE TERM 3 
 ON TUESDAY 23 JULY 
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P&C QUIZ NIGHT ï TOMORROW - FRIDAY 28 
JUNE 
I encourage our community to get along and 
support this event.  For those of you yet to 
purchase your tickets, please get your tables 
sorted today.  Details have been sent out on 
Connect and are available on the P&C Facebook 
page. 
 
 
REPORTS - CONNECT 
These will be issued via Connect web browser on 
Thursday 4 July.  Hopefully with all my 
encouragement over the last Semester, you all 
have this working well.  Reports will not come 
through the óAppô.  Remember our office staff are 
there to help! 
 
 
VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 
We thank Georgeôs Bike Shop for their support of 
our school. Congratulations to our winning 
families.  First prize went to Nina (TA15). Second 
prize went to Jai (TA 13). 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Peter Mulcahy 

Principal 
 
 

 
 
GREENWOOD DENTAL 
THERAPY CENTRE 
The dental therapy centre 
will be open on the school 
holidays from 8 July ï 16 
July inclusive.  We will be 

closed from 17 ï 19 July.  Emergency clinic will 
be Hudson Park DTC from 17 ï 19 July inclusive.  
Phone number is 9342 4217. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

HONOUR CERTIFICATE WINNERS 

 

TRIPLE V AWARDS 
 

TA2 Harlan 

TA3 Michael 

TA4 Kayla 

TA5 Reuben 

TA6 Kyen 

TA7 Cailin 

TA8 Flynn 

TA9 Shaylee 

TA10 Eliana 

TA11 Cooper 

TA12 Nataliah 

TA13 Phoebe 

TA14 Isaiah 

TA15 Steven 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TA2 Jesse, Molly 

TA3 Brady, Ben, Edward, Zanaya 

TA4 Malachi, Claire, Lyla, Blake 

TA5 Benjamin, Hannah, Casey, Reed 

TA6 Liam, Kaia, Shanae, Austin 

TA7 Cassie, Phoenix, Lily, Isaiah 

TA8 Sienna, Digby, Kieran, Leo 

TA9 Raiden, Dylan, Marcus, Blaze 

TA10 Ava, Jasper, Maddison, Nyah 

TA11 Ashton, Amara, Dylan, Zach 

TA12 Jackson, Emmy, Tyler, Declan 

TA13 Phoebe, Amy, Lucy, Elodie 

TA14 Jaxon, Amelia, Bonnie, Lucas 

TA15 Levi, Steven, Fletcher, Nina 

SUSTAIN-
ABILITY 

Miller, Fletcher, Elodie, Jake, 
Iris, Mary 

LANGUAGES Annabelle, Sienna, Phoenix, 
Tayden, Marcus 

MUSIC TA9 
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CHAPLAINôS CORNER 
Winter is upon us and the school holidays are just 
around the corner, yippee!  I think that 
calls for some pyjama days.  

Hopefully you wonôt be hearing the 
words ñIôm booorrreeddò these school 
holidays as Perth will see an impressive program 
of free events and experiences around the city. 
Here are a few activities that you can expect to 
see. 
 

¶ Snow Mall 
 

Hay Street Mall | Free 

The Hay Street Mall will be covered in snow every 
Friday night, Saturday and Sunday, with a snow 
fall taking place 3 times an hour.  This is 
something that you donôt want to miss. 

Event showings: Friday: 5pm ï 8pm, Saturday & 
Sunday: 2pm ï 5pm 

¶ Winter Fest Theatre 

6th ï 21st July | Forrest Place | Free 

Featuring acrobats, explosions, rope experts, 
magicians, singers and circus talent.  Forrest 
Place will be transformed into a theatrical hub 
these winter school holidays. Bookings are 
important for this free event 
www.visitperth.com.au/events/winter-fest-theatre   

¶ Winter Lights at Brookfield Place 

3rd to 13th July | Brookfield Place | Free 

Dazzling light projections, art installations and 
roving entertainers. The heritage buildings in 
Brookfield Place will be illuminated with 
spectacular light shows that run nightly from  
6-11pm. 

¶ Cosy at the Quay 

21st June ï 20th July | Elizabeth Quay 
            |Friday and Saturday evenings 

Explore the arts and craft markets, tasty treats or a 
bite to eat, catch some live music or enjoy the 
views in the heated undercover alfresco areas. 
 
Have a wonderful and safe school break and I look 
forward to seeing you refreshed and ready for 
another fantastic term. 
 

Kelly Collins 
Chaplain 
 

 
KINDERGARTEN AND PRE-PRIMARY 
APPLICATIONS FOR ENROLMENT 2020 
Parents are reminded that applications for 
Kindergarten and Pre-Primary in 2020 are being 
taken NOW.  Applications close on Friday 26 July 
2019.  Application forms are available from the 
school office. 
 

Children currently attending our Kindergarten will 
receive their application forms for re-enrolment into 
Pre-Primary next year, in the mail.  I ask that 
parents please mention this information to parents 
who are intending to enrol their child at Greenwood 
Primary School or any school for the start of next 
year. 
 
PE NEWS 
Last Friday Greenwood interschool sporting teams 
participated in the annual lightning carnival.  Against 
Creaney, Woodvale and North Woodvale schools.  
The students conducted themselves excellently and 
showed great sportsmanship and resilience during 
their competitions.  A special thank you must go out 
to our parent helpers and coaches ï Mr Craig Nottle 
(AFL), Mrs Lisa Walker (Netball A), Mr Nathan Jones 
(Boys Soccer), Mr Stuart Todd (Assistant 
Modcrosse) and Mr Ryan Beck (Assistant AFL). 
 
The final results were: 

¶ AFL ï won as reigning champions 

¶ Netball A ï runners up 

¶ Netball B ï 3rd 

¶ Boys Soccer ï 3rd 

¶ Girls Soccer ï 4th 

¶ Modcrosse A ï 3rd  

¶ Modcrosse B ï 2nd  
 
Well done to all the students who participated. 
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